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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MINUTES – Approved 1/31/08
December 13, 2007
University Hall, Room 277
Members Present:  Alfano, Basta, Dungey, Hellenbrand, Macune, Matos (Chair), Phillips, Spector, Stepanek, Wolfbauer (Recording Secretary)
Members Absent:  Swerkes, Zvi
Guests:   Eric Forbes, Vicki Pedone, Shannon Morgan, Cynthia Rawitch, Diane Schwartz, 
Jerry Stinner
President Matos called the meeting to order at 1:09 p.m.
1.
Approval of Minutes

MSP to approve the minutes of November 15, 2007 as distributed.
2.
Announcements
a.
The Vice President for Administration and Finance, Randy Harris, has resigned from his position.  The search for an interim Vice President has already begun and the permanent search will begin soon.
b.
The Executive Committee was asked to begin thinking about nominations for Faculty Officers, Statewide Academic Senator, Senators-at-Large and Standing Committee representatives.  We will take nominations at our next meeting, on January 31, 2008.
3.
Policy Items – Educational Policies Committee

Shannon Morgan, Chair

Link to Policy Statements: 

http://www.csun.edu/senate/policies/2.0 GPA-Third Disq Policy 12-13-07.doc

Action Item – 2.00 GPA Probationary Students Policy

The proposed policy would require students who have been disqualified to earn at least a 2.0 GPA during each semester of enrollment subsequent to disqualification. 


At the last Executive Committee, the Educational Policies Committee was asked to make revisions to the terminology, the headings, and the presentation of the policy statement.  The Executive Committee also recommended additional language requiring probationary students to see an advisor and to develop a contract governing their future at the University.   At this meeting (December 13, 2007), it was further suggested that a statement be included reminding students that they need a cumulative 2.0 GPA to graduate.

The Executive Committee recommended additional editorial revisions and corrections. EPC was asked to make another attempt to refine the policy statement to make it cleaner and clearer before it goes to the Senate.  

MSP to send this policy to the Senate with a do-pass recommendation.  Morgan will incorporate the suggestions given by the Executive Committee and will send them the revised policy statement for a final review before it goes to the Senate.

Action Item – Reinstatement after the Third Disqualification Policy

The proposed policy would allow a student who has been disqualified three times to reapply for admission to the university under certain circumstances after an absence of five years or more.  The student would have to provide evidence of skills or achievements acquired during the five year absence that would support a successful return to the University.

MSP to send this policy to the Senate with a do-pass recommendation with the suggested editorial changes.
4.
Assessing the Costs and Benefits Associated with Research

Jerry Stinner, Dean of the College of Science and Math


Attachment:  http://www.csun.edu/senate/SEC/Costs-Benefits Research 12-13-07.doc

Dean Stinner explained that as part of the planning process, Provost Hellenbrand asked that a subcommittee on university research be formed to measure inputs (i.e., costs) and outputs associated with research on this campus.  Given the fiscal climate in the CSU, and the likelihood that state funding will erode, the Provost wants to examine the costs and benefits associated with scholarship which can then be used in his budget decisions.

When completed, the draft report and information profile form will be sent to all faculty to retrieve information on research outcomes, student outcomes, and internal support received from CSUN.   Stinner emphasized that the collection of this data will not be used in the retention, tenure and promotion (RTP) process and it is strictly for the benefit of providing data to the Provost.   A statement to this effect will be included.   The Executive Committee provided feedback and suggested that this information be disseminated through the Colleges with appropriate context and conversation.
5.
Review of Standing Committee Minutes

Graduate Studies (10/9 – No policies)


Research and Grants (10/12 – No policies) 
6.
Provost’s Report – Provost Harry Hellenbrand and Cynthia Rawitch
Cynthia Rawitch and Provost Hellenbrand reported the following:
a.
WASC accepted our Institutional Proposal and was very pleased with it.   The capacity study is due in Spring 2010 and an educational effectiveness summary is due in Fall 2011.  In addition, two WASC teams will visit the campus.  Michael Neubauer and Beth Say have agreed to continue their work as WASC co-chairs.
b.
The Ed.D. in Educational Leadership will begin in Fall 2008.  The Program was reviewed by WASC and received a positive response.
c.
We are closing applications to first-time freshmen on December 21, 2007.  We expect to have 25,000 applications; we have already admitted 12,000 freshmen.  We expect that about 17.8 percent (about 4000 students) will actually enroll in classes in the Fall.
d.
With the current application and enrollment numbers, we will have no problem meeting our Fall 2008 target of 26,363 FTES.
e.
There is no further word from the State or the CSU on the budget.  It is unlikely that the State will cover the fee buy-out or fund the technology initiatives.

f.
Funding has been allocated for a “Writing Across the Disciplines” initiative.  We are currently advertising for a Director (6 units of release time).  This program will engage faculty to work with their students to become better writers.   There will be money for grants and initiatives.
g.
This summer we will offer an Early Start program to selected new first time freshmen, allowing them to take UNIV 100 and either 097 Development Reading or 093 Developmental Math during the third summer session.   Financial aid and grant money will be available.  We are continuing to work on smoothing out the last minute enrollment chaos that some freshmen experienced last summer.
h.
Status on dean searches:  The College of Business and Economics is currently interviewing deans.  The College of Education has been given their charge and will launch their dean search in early Spring.   The College of Health and Human Development will begin their dean search in the Spring.
i.
Hellenbrand said that he would like to see an increase of ten percent in the number of on-line courses we offer; we currently offer 300 online courses so the increase would be about 30 courses.   This increase would help to make the alternative scheduling piece work.
7.
Statewide Senate Report – Steven Stepanek, Statewide Senator


Stepanek reported that the policy on drops/withdrawals/incompletes/repeats will go up for a vote in January.  The Statewide Academic Senate does not support counting withdrawals or repeats occurring prior to transfer from community colleges and remains quiet on other aspects of the policy.  The Chancellor may have to decide whether to implement the policy as an Executive Order or to let the campuses choose whether to implement the report’s recommendations.
8.
Other Business

a.  
Leave of Absence Requests -- Two senators requested a leave of absence from the Senate for Fall 2008. 
b.
Recertification of General Education – The huge workload associated with recertifying General Education courses has initiated discussion about forming a new standing committee to work on this project.   It was recommended that we first review and attempt to streamline the process before adding another standing committee.   Individuals who can assist in simplifying the recertification process will be contacted.
Meeting adjourned at 4:10 p.m.
Submitted by:
Heidi Wolfbauer, Recording Secretary
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